Statement by the Head of Zanzibar Delegation

Zanzibar Island is part of the United Republic of Tanzania. As other islands in the world, Zanzibar is prone to many kinds of hazards and disasters. In recent years Zanzibar has been alarmed by alert messages which indicate that there is a possibility of having various hazards that were never experienced in the past decades. Such hazards include avian influenza, Rift Valley Fever (RVF), Tsunami, Earthquake and Drought. The Island is further experiencing the increase in frequency/extent and persistent of hazards like outbreak of cholera, and floods which happened almost every year. 

The current issue of climate change and its effects in the environment livelihoods can not put aside the life of Zanzibar Island with its people. The experience of an increase in sea surface temperature is strongly evident as other latitudes Islands and oceans. As was noted by the International Workshop of Tropical Cyclones (IWTC 2006), that if the projected rise in sea level due to global warming occurs, then the vulnerability to tropical cyclone storm surge flooding would increase and it is likely that some increase in tropical cyclone peak wind – speed and rainfall will occur if the climate continues to warm. This has been well experienced in Coastal Tanzania (Zanzibar inclusive) as The Sea-Level Rise and Storm Surges (Comparative Analysis of Impacts in Developing Countries) by The World Bank Development Research Group (April 2009) suggests that numerous countries of Sub Saharan Africa region will experience significant increases in the percentage of their coastal urban extent falling within surge zones with Sea-Level Rise (SLR) and intensified storm surge.

These hazards and their corresponding disasters affect the community in terms of social services, economics, ecological and environmental wellbeing. Through collective and strategic efforts, they can be reduced at a point where the life of our Island in particular and the world in general be meaningful to every one. We believe that, if we build and strengthen the capacity of our people and the institutions in the areas of preparedness and response to hazards, The Disaster Risk Reduction will be reality.

Our ambition therefore is to plan and undertake programmes and activities that strengthen the capacity of Zanzibar to control disaster and enable the island to prepare and respond more effectively during Emergencies. Therefore the Government of Zanzibar has foreseen the importance of developing strategic efforts that will confront disasters more effectively in terms of preparedness and response. 

The current efforts include:

· Formulation of Zanzibar Disaster Risk Reduction Policy

· Formulation of Zanzibar Emergency Preparedness and Response Plan

· Building Capacity of the local community on disaster management issues

All these efforts are the results of capacity and needs assessment on disaster management  which was carried out in Zanzibar in 2007. 

The need to have more international and regional partners to make DRR possible in Zanzibar is inevitable. Hence, we are taking this opportunity to ask all potential international and/or regional organizations to focus their capacity building programmes to Zanzibar as we are far beyond the real required interventions on the matter. 

